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STUDENT FEE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

2010-11 Academic Year

Meeting #3

Friday, March 4, 2011

8:30 a.m., USU-205

Members Present: Robinson (chair), Ahumada, Gracia, Gutierrez, Hata, Hernandez, Nguyen, Nyeholt, O’Connor, Rice, Soni, Taylor, Thomas

Staff Attendees: Eckhous, Gleason, Hernandez, Sanchez

1. Welcome and Introductions. Vice President Robinson, chair of the committee, called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. and welcomed the committee members. 

2. Approval of Agenda and Minutes. The committee reviewed the minutes of the December 3, 2010 meeting. The minutes and the agenda for today’s meeting were approved unanimously (13-0-0). 
3. Student Excellence Fund. Robinson said that the president recently informed the campus community of his decision to establish the Student Excellence Fund (SEF). The consultative process began when the athletics department asked for a referendum on the establishment of the Beach Legacy Fund (BLF), with a fee request of $95 per semester. The referendum, held in March 2009, failed to pass. Subsequently, in April 2009, the BLF request came to this committee, and in its advisory capacity, the SFAC recommended that the president implement a lower fee.
In the president’s letter to Chancellor Reed (Attachment 2), the president reviewed the history of the consultative process of the SEF on campus. The president also met with the chancellor, who indicated that the fee would be approved, given this consultative process.
Attachment 3 is the memo from Chancellor Reed that established the SEF through CSU Executive Order Number 1055.
Attachment 4 shows how the SEF funding will be allocated.

Robinson reported that the president has moved the reporting line for the Multicultural Center from Academic Affairs to Student Services. Funds for the center will now come from the SEF instead of the ASI.

In response to a question from Hernandez, Robinson noted that tuition cannot go to support the programs that the SEF will fund; tuition does not cover anything other than general fund programs, such as academic programs, faculty, staff and administration.

Robinson said that the additional funds for IRA will have significant benefits for students seeking funds for instructionally related activities. 

Hernandez asked how the anticipated $500,000 cut to the university’s budget would impact tuition. Robinson said that the cut would be from the tuition-supported general fund, meaning reductions in programs supported by the general fund. Robinson noted that the budget cut is likely to be greater if the tax extensions in the governor’s proposed budget are not approved by voters in the June 2011 special election.
Hernandez asked what students can do to avoid the cut. O’Connor said it is important to vote. Robinson added that the issue can be publicized in classes and the campus newspapers.

Eckhous said that there is a link on the university’s website to Budget Central, which lists campus priorities and the impact of the cuts.
Gutierrez asked how the SEF funds designated to athletics will be distributed. Robinson said athletics can tell us how the funds will be distributed, but we know it will be for scholarships, upgrades and facilities – not for salaries. Robinson pointed out that the president will not instruct the ASI or athletics how to distribute their SEF funds.

Soni asked whether the programs to be supported by the SEF are funded now, and whether that money will be freed up. Robinson said no, because these programs are on the budgetary “chopping block” and could be eliminated. One of the effects of this is that it would take students longer to graduate. 
Hernandez asked about the student oversight committee. Ahumada said he has discussed the oversight committee with the president; it will meet on a yearly basis to make sure the SEF is spent as presented.
Soni said the president understood the ramifications of the anticipated state budget, and noted that the university has gone from a 26 percent to 55 percent graduation rate in the last decade.

Gracia asked if the $95 fee requested in the Beach Legacy Fund referendum was all to be designated to athletics. Robinson said that was the request. Robinson added that the ASI needs funds, but the likelihood that students would approve an ASI fee increase is very low. What the SEF will give the ASI will support a better allocation of funds, as they will benefit all students.
Soni requested that at the next meeting Eckhous provide the committee with an update of the comparison of campus fees in the CSU. Eckhous will provide the comparison. Some committee members pointed out that CSU fees are changing often, and such a comparison may not be accurate for very long.

4. Student Fee Activity Update. Eckhous reviewed the update, which shows new fees, removed fees, refunds and advisory items. The only new fee since the December 3 meeting is the SEF.
Soni asked if the summer session courses will be self-supporting. Eckhous said the president has approved the summer sessions to operate the same as last summer – through the College of Continuing and Professional Education.
5. Adjournment. The next meeting of this committee will be on April 8, 2011. 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:40 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Sanchez, Student Services

(These minutes have not been approved.)
